
Updates to Residents along Kulambiro, Lukuli & Kabusu-Bunamwaya-Lweza Roads

Kampala Capital City Authority (KCCA) is in advanced stages of commencing the planned works 
for Kulambiro, Lukuli and Kabuusu-Banawaya-Lweza among others with funding from the World Bank. 
The procurement process took a little longer than projected given that we would like to recruit 
competent firms that will deliver the subprojects within the stipulated time and cost.

Here is an update on the programme;

1. A proficient procurement team reviewed and evaluated all bids from firms for road construction 
works on the five roads – Acacia Avenue, Ntinda-Nakawa, Kulambiro, Lukuli & 
Kabusu-Bunamwaya-Lweza.
2. The procurement process is in its final stages. KCCA submitted results of this process to the 
World Bank. The Bank generated comments which are being addressed prior to resubmission for 
clearance.
3. The good news is that KCCA has hired a Supervising Consultant (C.Lotti & Associati Societa’ 
Di Ingegneria SpA) to review the design of the road ahead of construction. The same Consultant will 
supervise the Contractor. 
4. The road design review started on 4th December 2018 on all sites, and will last for three 
months prior to the commencement of the civil works.  

When will the road be constructed? 

• Dec 2018 – February 2019 (3 months) Road design review by the Supervising Consultant.                              
• January 2019 – Clearance of best evaluated bidder by the World Bank
• February (1 month) - Publishing of the best evaluated bidder
• Mid-March 2019 – Review and Approval of Contract by Solicitor General
• End of March 2019 - Signing of the Contract
• April – May 2019 (2 months) Mobilization of Contractor to site; deploys equipment, road 
construction starts. 
• April 2019 - September 2020 (18 months) Construction and completion of road 
construction.             

Please note the above are projected dates!

KCCA would like to reassure the public of its commitment to constructing Kulambiro, 
Lukuli & Kabusu-Bunamwaya-Lweza Roads.  
In addition, we thank all the Landlords who permitted the road to be constructed on 
a portion of their land at no cost. 
KCCA counts on you for the continued support in improving road infrastructure
in Kampala City.  
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